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300 Dufferin Avenue
P.O. Box 5035
London, ON

N6A4L9

March 21,2012

J. P. Barber
City Solicitor

I hereby certify that the.Municipal Council, at its session held on March 20 and 21,2012 resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to the Middlesex-London Health Unit (MLHU):

a) the communication dated March 8,2012from D. Matthews, Ministerof Health and Long-Term Care,
related to an assessment of the MLHU BE REGEIVED for information; and

b) the City Solicitor BE REQUESTED to report back at a future meeting of the Strategic Priorities and
Policy Committee with respect to next steps available to the Municipal Council as it relates to
achieving a75125 funding ratio for the MLHU; it being noted that every effort will be made to work
together with the MLHU to achieve a mutually satisfactory outcome. ØnßPPC)

C. Saunders
City Clerk
/hw

cc: M. Ha¡nuard, City Treasurer, Chief FinancÍal Officer
L. Palarchio, Director of Financial Planning & Policy
Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee Defened

The Corporation of the City of London
Office: 519-661-2500 ext. 4599
Fax 519-6614892
www. london.ca



Joa-Gozæ
Ministèrc de la Santé
et des So¡ns de longue durée

Bureau du ministre

10" étage, edifice Hepbum
80, rue Grosvenor
Toronto ON M7A 2C4
Tét 416-327-4æ0
'féléc 41ù32ù1571
wwwhealth.gov.on.ca

Mln¡stfyof Hælth
and Long-Term Care

Office of the M¡n¡ster

lOh Floor, Hepbum Block
80 Gosvenor Street
Toronto ON M7A 2C4
Tel 41È3274300
Fax 41&32&1571
www.health.gov.on.ca

ltAR0 I ?012

His Worship Joe Fontana
Mayor
City of London
214 - 300 Dufferin Avenue
London ON N6B 122

Dear May

I am writing to you in response to the City of London's request to the prov¡nce to appoint an
assessor to carry out an assessment of the Board of Health for the Middlesex-London
Health Unit pursuant to section 82 ol the Health Protection and Promotion Act (HPPA).

It is the duty of a Board of Health to provide or ensure the provision of public health
programs and serv¡ces as required by the HPPA and Ontario Public Health Standards
(OPHS). Part of this respons¡b¡lity includes sett¡ng pr¡orit¡es and determining the
appropriate allocat¡on of ¡ts resources.

Under sect¡on 82 of the HPPA, the Minister of Health and Long-Term Gare or Chíef Medical
Officer of Health (CMOH) may order an assessment of a board of health to: (a) ascerta¡n
whether the board of health is providing or ensuring the provision of health programs and
services in accordance with sections 5, 6, and 7 of the HPPA, the regulations and the
OPHS; (b) ascertain whether the board of health is complying in all other respects with the
HPPA or the regulations; or (c) assess the quality and management or adm¡nistration of the
affairs of the board of health. The decision whether or not to conduct an assessment is at
the sole discretion of the minister or CMOH.

The ministry does not become involved in budget deliberations between a Board of Health
and its obligated municipalities. These matters are managed by the local Board of Health.
Accordingly, the ministry will not be appointing an asessor to conduct an assessment of the
Board of Health for the Middlesex-London Health Unit at this time.
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Gtty Clerk
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Mavor Fontanq

The government remains committed to improving access to high quality public health
services for the residents of the City of London, and I encourage you to continue to work
with the Board of Health to reach a collaborative solution.

Sincerely,

7,bMilu
Deb Matthews
Minister

c: Viola Poletes Montgomery, chair, Middlesex-London Board of Health
Dr. Graham Pollett, Medical Otficer of Health, Middlesex-London Health Unit
Dr. Arlene King, Ghief Medical Officer of Health, Public Health Division
Roselle Martino, Executive Director (A), Public Health Division
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